January 2020

Dear Pastors and Friends,

It is a blessing to be able to write our first letter of the new year! We would like to start out expressing our
gratefulness for the special Christmas offerings that we received. Simple words on paper can’t express how
humbled we are to receive such generosity.

2019 finished with a lot of blessings and progress in ministry. To fit it all in one letter we’ll just list them out:

« In November we had a family conference. My father-in-law, Tracy Fleming was our invited guest. The Lord
really helped a lot of our church members, plus we had several visitors and a young lady trusted Christ on
the final night.

« We were invited to travel to churches in the north and the south to teach on the family. In La Serena, Chile
Jenny taught a special ladies’ conference.

« The ladies ministry ended the year with a special Christmas banquet for Hope and Trinity Baptist churches.
22 first time visitors attended and three ladies received Christ as Savior.

« The teens finished the year with a formal dinner/ awards banquet. Two teenagers came to know the Lord.

« Hope Baptist church ordained Fabian as pastor and three godly men as deacons.

« The Chile Bible College ended the semester with an event we call The Summit. Three former students
shared their plans for starting new churches during this new year.

« Our son Seth came to visit for a month while on semester break. We enjoyed having him

home for the Holidays!

As we stated in our last letter we will be making a trip to the States for Aaron and Catherine’s
wedding and Caleb’s transition back to the States for college. We are proud that Caleb is
following the Lord’s leading and will be preparing for the ministry!

Both Hope and Trinity Baptist church will be left in the hands of capable men. Fabian was :
recently ordained and is leading Hope Baptist Church. We will be working with Rodolfo 50 cajep preaching at
that he will be ready to lead Trinity Baptist Church before we leave. Since both churches will  Trinity Baptist
be led by national pastors, we ask you to pray for our family’s next step in our ministry. Church

~

(Property for Trinity Baptist Church
Our desire is to help Trinity Baptist Church purchase property. We are asking the Lord
for at least $50,000 over the next six months to help with a good down payment.
Most Sundays it is very crowded in the current location and we anticipate even more
growth this year as we increase evangelism and discipleship efforts. One goal over the
next several months it to scout out potential places. Would you consider the _

. i . .. . Carlos and Giselle, one
opportunity to help Trinity Baptist Church? Giving can be done through Macedonia ¢ ine newest families at

World Baptist Missions marked “Kenney Building Fund” (on-line at www.mwbm.org). Trinity Baptist Church p
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